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All Affiliates/ Members 

(Please re-circulate) 
 

DEVELOPMENTS DURING GENERAL SECRETARY’S NEW DELHI VISIT 

 
General Secretary of our Federation undertook meetings with GOI, DFS 
officials, discussed with Advocate, Supreme Court and held Meeting with 

General Secretary, AIBOC during his visit to New Delhi.  
 

On the morning of 22nd July, 2014 Com. General Secretary held Meeting with 
officials of Dept. of Financial Services where Dy. Secretary, Shri A.K. Dogra was 
present. Shri Alok Tandon, JS(Ps) attended the Meeting for a brief period. We 

pointed out that widespread resentment had set in amongst officers over the 
issue of Pension and the DFS should take a positive view before the Supreme 

Court. The officials pointed out that they had already submitted the position of 
the Govt. of India on the issue of Pension through an affidavit. Now the matter 
needs to be adjudged before the Supreme Court. On the issue of relaxation of 

service length in case of promotion and other amendments in Service 
Regulation and Promotion Policy, it was clarified by the officials that certain 
queries raised need to be reexamined and the matter to be resolved by suitable 

gazette notification. We expressed our concern over the issue and urged for 
early notification. It was decided that the rest of the issues shall be discussed 

in the next Meeting to be held after Budget Session of the Parliament.  
 
General Secretary met Senior Advocate of Supreme Court in regard to the 

development of the case. We are assured by the Advocates that all steps are 
being taken to get the matter heard by the designated bench of the Supreme 

Court as early as possible.  
 
General Secretary held meeting with Com. Harvinder Sinh, General Secretary, 

AIBOC & Federation of Bank of India Officers’ Association in regard to share 
latest development. Com. Harvinder appraised that Shri Arun Jatley, Finance 
Minister was quite positive during the Meeting with UFBU. It is understood 

that agitational programme need to be initiated to put pressure on IBA for early 
salary revision. Com. Hravinder exuded confidence that UFBU is capable to 

conclude salary revision talks within reasonable period.  
 
 

With greetings, 
 
(S.K. Bhattacharjee) 

GENERAL SECRETARY 
 


